## Minutes of Meeting

Darlington Upgrade Project
Community Liaison Group Meeting
7 June 2018



SUBJECT: Community Liaison Group Meeting

Construction Phase Start: 6:30pm Meeting 8 Finish: 7:45pm

Date:

7 June 2018

## ATTENDEES:

Raelene Telfer (City of Marion), Lindy Taueber (City of Mitcham), Amie Horner (GWS), Mark Angove (GS), Jeanette Koukourou (DPTI), Jo Knolder (DPTI), Scott Schiphorst (DPTI), Daniel Redden (guest) (RSA).

Zone 1 – Pam Keane

Zone 2 - Daryl Ottewill

Zone 3 - Suzi Morphett, Cheryl Whalan

Zone 4 – Tony Kershaw

Zone 5 – David Hack (Spectrum Floors)

Task	Discussion	Action
1. Welcome and	Apologies:, Phil Sinnot (Squash SA), Matt Pearson (Tonsley Hotel),	
Apologies	Yvonne Todd (City of Mitcham), Alan Brodie (McDonalds), Simon Hope	
	(Zone 4), Matt Leek (DPTI), Neil Welsh (DPTI), Dariusz Fanok (DPTI),	
	Reynold David (Zone 1), Irene Stockbridge (Zone 2)	
2. Renewal SA	Daniel Redden, Project Director, Renewal SA, Tonsley Development,	
Presentation	presented on the Tonsley Precinct Masterplan. The Precinct has a focus	
	on renewable energy and sustainability and mixed use activity which	
	includes a supermarket, medical centre, short stay hotel and creation of various indoor/outdoor spaces along with residential. A key priority is to	
	bring the community into the Precinct. <b>Lindy requested Tonsley</b>	
	Precinct Masterplan information presentation be provided to	ACTION
	members. Tony requested that large Tonsley Masterplan be plotted	(RSA/DPTI/GWS)
	off so he can have on display.	(1.070211110110)
3. Review Minutes	Minutes from Meeting 7 (3 May 2018) reviewed and endorsed.	
of Previous Meeting		
4. Review Business	Meeting between Spectrum Floors, City of Marion and Renewal SA	CLOSED
Arising From	regarding rear access of the Tonsley precinct.	
Minutes		
	Respray line marking in four different locations within the project	
	site. AH advised that this has occurred and unless there were any further	CLOSED
	concerns from the group, this action would be closed out. All in attendance	
	agreed it could be closed.	
	Renewal SA to present details of the Tonsley Precinct Masterplan.	
	Renewal SA presented (as above Task 2 details).	CLOSED
	Reflewal of presented (as above Task 2 details).	CLUSED
	<b>DPTI to upload CER building information on to website.</b> DPTI included	
	information on project website under FAQs.	CLOSED
	, ,	
	Provide a map of the locations of the CLG project zones. DPTI	
	provided.	CLOSED

		Γ
	GS to investigate sightlines from Riverside Drive when exiting onto Main South Road. AH advised that this been investigated and meets all required standards.	CLOSED
	Request to have separating centre white line marking on Birch Crescent reinstated. AH advised that reflective markers have been placed in the centre of Birch Crescent to delineate lanes. Linemarking has not been undertaken as it would then need to be changed due to upcoming Birch Crescent/Sturt Road intersection works. Members advised that they are happy with the reflective markers.	CLOSED
	Requested that Renewal SA consider a new road link from Tonsley development to Birch Crescent. It was agreed that this initiative can be discussed with Renewal SA representative at next CLG meeting. Discussed during Renewal SA Presentation as per Task 2 above.	CLOSED
	Ragless Reserve – it was confirmed that the Ragless Reserve fencing would be reinstated.	CLOSED
	<b>Illegal U-turn on Sturt Road – GS to monitor.</b> AH advised that this has been monitored and is a matter for SAPOL enforcement.	CLOSED
	Illegal use of new footpath, vehicles accessing Tonsley Train station car park GS to monitor. AH advised that this has been monitored and is now closed.	CLOSED
	<b>GS to monitor signage when turning left out of Mimosa.</b> AH advised that this action was closed out at the previous meeting.	CLOSED
	<ul> <li>Traffic switch plans to be presented at next meeting.</li> <li>Members asked for a general update on the timing of the switches and other key milestones like bridge installation.</li> <li>Stage 5/6 traffic switches (realignment of northbound traffic between the Southern Expressway and Flinders Drive) are currently scheduled to occur during July 2018. Date TBC.</li> <li>Main South Road bridge over the Southern Expressway to the lowered motorway, is expected to be installed in August/September.</li> <li>Northern half of Ayliffes Road bridge is expected to be moved into place in August/September.</li> </ul>	CLOSED
5. Project Update	Mark Angove provided update.	
3. Project Opuate	<ul> <li>The project is currently 64% complete.</li> <li>More than 1.2 million labour hours have been completed to date.</li> <li>Works undertaken in May and June 2018 to date:</li> <li>Continued bridge works on:         <ul> <li>Tonsley Boulevard bridge</li> <li>Ayliffes Road bridge</li> <li>Sutton Road/Mimosa Terrace bridge</li> <li>Sturt Road bridge</li> <li>Flinders Drive bridge</li> <li>Main South Road Bridge over the Southern</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Expressway.</li> <li>Completion of Sturt River bridge.</li> <li>Carpark reconfiguration works within Bedford Medical Clinic.</li> <li>Services works (drainage and electrical) on Tonsley Boulevard.</li> <li>Asphalt works across the project site (project wide).</li> <li>Continued construction of reinforced soil slope wall adjacent Monroe Tenneco.</li> </ul>	
	Bulk excavation works, including service removal.	

	<ul> <li>Completion of Flinders Drive/Laffer Drive intersection</li> <li>Upcoming works for remainder of June and July 2018:         <ul> <li>Continued bridge works for:</li></ul></li></ul>	
6. Flinders Link Update	Scott Schiphorst provided update.  The proposed Flinders Link Project is in the planning and design phase.	
7. Round The Table	<ul> <li>Would like to find out more about local traffic movements given access changes on South Road. Lindy advised David to contact Matt Romain at the City of Mitcham who would be able to assist</li> <li>Lindy Taueber</li> <li>Noise walls have graffiti, what is the process for their removal. GWS has responsibility to remove any graffiti during the construction phase and then the responsibility falls to the respective Council.</li> <li>A constituent raised concerns about landscaping. Lindy to send to AH for follow up.</li> <li>Friends of Shepherds Hill Recreation Park complimented the project team on the landscaping at the U-turn on Ayliffes Road.</li> <li>Raelene Telfer</li> <li>Local community angst regarding the new Tonsley railway station and position of new railway station.</li> <li>Reported that a shared BMX regional track was being investigated for the section of land between the Southern Expressway and Main South Road, Bedford Park.</li> </ul>	ACTION (LT)
	<ul> <li>Cheryl Whalan</li> <li>Thanked the project team for being so responsive to enquiries.</li> <li>Daryl Ottewill</li> <li>Trucks using Burbank Avenue and Shepherds Hill Road. AH advised that she will investigate and follow up with Daryl.</li> <li>Amie Horner</li> <li>Advised June newsletter will be distributed in coming weeks and will include information about key milestones including traffic switches/bridges.</li> </ul>	ACTION (AH)
Meeting closed and next meeting	Meeting closed: 7:45pm Next meeting Thursday 19 July 2018, 6:30pm – 8.30pm.	

Date	Description of Action	Responsible Officer	Due Date
7 June 2018	Tonsley Precinct Masterplan presentation information be provided to members.	RSA/DPTI	19 July 2018
7 June 2018	Tony requested that large Tonsley Masterplan be plotted off so he can have on display	RSA/GWS	19 July 2018
7 June 2018	Use of Burbank Avenue by heavy vehicles to be investigated	GWS	19 July 2018
7 June 2018	Lindy to send to AH the details of the resident that had questions about landscaping so GWS can follow up	LT	19 July 2018